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By E-Mail 
mkaiser@wsii.us 
 
Mr. Mike Kaiser  OCD-SW-010-0520 
1501 Omni Way, 
St. Cloud, FL 34773 
 
 Osceola County – SW WACS # 89544 
 J.E.D Solid Waste Management Facility, Class I 
 Cell 7 Operation – Minor Modification 
 Department Review Date Clarification Letter 
 Minor Modification of Permit No. SO49-0199726-013 
 Permit Application No. SO49-0199726-016 
 
 
Dear Mr. Kaiser: 
 
Environmental Planning Specialists, Inc. (EPS) submitted on your behalf, a minor modification application titled 
“Minor Modification Application for Phased Financial Assurance Cell 7 Construction”.  The application was dated 
October 4, 2010 and received by the Department on October 05, 2010.  We have assigned permit number SO49-
0199726-016 to the application.  This minor modification application was submitted to comply with Specific 
Condition No. 66 of the Permit No. SC49-0199726-008.  As required, this application provided updated closure 
and long-term care cost estimates and Certification of Construction Completion for Cell 7. 
   
The Department had some comments about the certification; these were discussed during the Cell 7 site 
inspection on October 20, 2010.  Our comments related to updated closure and long-term care cost estimates 
were also discussed during the site visit on October 20, 2010. 
 
The Department’s due date to provide review response to the submittals received on October 5th is November 4th.  
However, on November 1st the Department received your response to the comments discussed during the site 
visit on October 20, 2010.  The Department will review this response to finalize the Department completeness 
review of this minor modification permit application.  The new due date for the Department to complete the review 
of this permit application and provide feedback to the permittee will be 30 days from the receipt of the November 
1, 2010 submittal.  The Department will provide the completeness review response to this permit application NLT 
December 1, 2010. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (407) 893-3328 or by e-mail at Tom.Lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
    Sincerely, 

     
    _____________________________ 
    F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
    Waste Program Administrator 
 
    Date:  November 2, 2010 
 
FTL/gc/sj 
 
cc:   
Kenneth W. Cargill, P.E. – EPS, kwcargill@earthlink.net 
Kirk Wills - EPS, kwills@envplanning.com 


